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PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON ANY PAVEMENT 

PLEASE PLEASE PLEASE do not park on pavements.  
It endangers all pedestrians particularly those who  use 

puschairs and mobility aids.  Thank you so much to those of you who already 
park considerately.   

PARENTS MAY NOT PARK IN THE STAFF CAR PARK TO DROP OFF OR COLLECT CHILDREN     

WARNING – ROADWORKS   
From Mon 29 Oct – Fri 9 Nov there will be roadworks  in Stag Lane opposite the school.  

Stag Lane will be open to traffic  but it will be HEAVILY CONGESTED and parking 
limited.  Please allow extra time for your journey so that you have time to negotiate the 

traffic safely, park considerately and ensure your child arrives at school on time. You might also 
choose to consider lift sharing while the road is s o busy. Thank you.  

Sept Review :  Book Fair: Everyone enjoyed another fantastic book fair at the beginning of October, which was 
a great opportunity to raise funds for the school while grabbing a few stocking fillers for Christmas.  Thank you to all 
who purchased books –  the commission from your purchases helped to raise a fantastic £603.84 for our school. 
Family Worker -  Parent Drop In Sessions : We have used our quota for access to these sessions and sadly they 
have now ceased.  They have proved a great success with Family Worker, Debbie Greenfield able to advise parents 
on various issues and ways in which they could access further information and services. 
Yr5 Fun Run / 13 Oct on the Common: Children in Yr 5 braved the rain to take part in this Fun Run along with other 
local schools.  All the children put a huge amount of effort in to their running, with our girls’ team being awarded 1st 
place in girls’ section, and Jemima C and Ethan A both winning 2nd place overall.  A total of 7 medals came home with 
the team who were amazing. 
Yr1 Trip to Chorleywood / 18 Oct : Year 1 walked down to Chorleywood village to post themselves a letter and to 
use their different senses while looking at all shops in the village. They had a lovely time and learnt a lot about how 
their senses work and also some new shop names. 

Sporting News :  Football Fixtures :  Thursday 8 Nov - AWAY to Christ Church / Thursday 15 Nov - AWAY to 
Maple Cross / Thursday 22 Nov - HOME to Sarratt / Thursday 6 December - AWAY to the Russell.  
N.B. Girls football team cup match: Monday 26 Nov against Highwood  
Netball fixtures:  Thursday 18 October - HOME to The Russell / Thursday 25 October – St Peters CofE – venue tbc / 
Thursday 8 November - HOME to Christ Church / Thursday 15 November - HOME to Maple Cross / Thursday 22 
November - AWAY to Sarratt 
Netball Results :  Year 6 played their first ever game on Thursday 18th October against Russell School. It was a great 
but very tense game and we won 2-1. All the girls played superbly well and gave their best to win. The team was 
made up of Sophie L, Sophie B, Tabitha, Rayna, Christy, Chloe, Shreya and Lily.  

‘Happy and Successful’ 
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Official Messages :  Poppy Appeal : After half term poppies will once again be on sale in school on 
behalf of The Royal British Legion.  Please help your child to give generously to raise funds in support of 
members of our armed forces and their families.  

Forthcoming Trips:   Yr2 – 19 Nov – St Paul’s Cathedral / Yr 3 – 26 Nov – High  Wycombe Museum 

Yr6 WW2 Day – Mon 12 Nov : Conditions will be muddy so don’t forget your child will need to wear old warm clothes 
and bring a change of footwear (e.g. old trainers/wellies) to keep the mud outside! 

New Menu : This will begin from the start of November (i.e. straight after half term break) – new menu choices below.  
If your child wishes to change their current school meal pattern then please complete the form below and return to the 
School Office via your child’s class box.  Please also note changes take up to 2 weeks to process and we will notify 
you by text about when your child’s changes will start – please ensure your child is aware of this and that they follow 
their USUAL meal pattern until you are notified. Thank you. 

Guitar Assembly – 12 Dec : Our guitar students will be performing in assembly on 12 Dec at 11.55am.  Parents of 
guitarists are invited to join us for the assembly which will be in the Hall. 

Film Club – Safety Issue : Please be aware that to ensure we rota the required adult/child ratio for Health and Safety 
reasons, TICKETS FOR THIS POPULAR EVENT ARE NOT AVAILABLE ON THE NIGHT.  There were so many last 
minute participants at the last event that it caused considerable complications. 

Parent Teacher Consultation Lists : These will go up by the side door, in the corridor between the Hall and the 
Library by 3.15pm on Tuesday 6 Nov  and will remain up for a few days.  The School Office cannot book slots on the 
list for you – please ask either another parent to book your time on the list, or liaise with the teacher AFTER THE 
LISTS GO UP.  This is to ensure fair process for all parents. 

 NEW Winter Uniform Items : Beat School Uniforms are now selling beanie hats, gloves and scarves in our 
school colours.  They are in the process of updating the website with these items – in the meantime, you can 
enquire by phone on  0844 879 7288 or 01923 232 352. 

Job Vacancies :  Midday Supervisory Assistant : We are looking for an MSA to help supervise the children 
at lunchtimes (Mon-Fri).  This is a paid position and if you, or anyone you know, are interested then please contact 
Mrs Leeman in the School Office – she works Mon-Thurs. 

Afternoon School Crossing Patrol (3.15pm): Sadly Mrs Pickard, who has done such a fantastic job in this role, has 
resigned from her post as chool Crossing Patrol, hence this vacancy.  If you, or anyone you know, is interested in 
taking over this paid role then please contact Heather Hill in the School Crossing Patrol section at Herts CC (Tel : 
01992.556.815.   Email : heather.hill@hertscc.gov.uk) 

Community Information :  Sponsorship Opportunity : Mark Mayfield, father of Tara 
(Y3) and Orion (Y1) won't be having such a relaxing half term as he is running the New York 
marathon on 4th November. Mark is raising money for Cancer Research in memory of his mother-
in-law, Sheila Agarwal.   If you would like to make a donation to help beat cancer, then please go to 
http://www.justgiving.com/Mark-Mayfield 

AWARD WINNERS  
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Rec – Maija M, Jacob R, Amelia H 
Yr 1 –  Isabella F, James O’M, Samuel N 
Yr 2 –  Connie O’m, Daisy S, Dominic T 
Yr 3 –  Poppy J, Mya R, Connor C 
Yr 4 –  Sean P, Ella H, Zoe B 
Yr 5 –  Jemima C, Matilda R, Harry R 
Yr 6 –  Maya P, Josh P, Charlea W 
Lunchtime : Inf – Aditi B  (Y1)  Jnr – Gauri B (Y5)  w
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Rec – Alexander B, Lexi D, Oliver R 
Yr 1 –  Dehan W, Tawana M, Khadija C 
Yr 2 –  Arabella G, Isobel R, Eva M 
Yr 3 –  Harley L, sophie W, Allanah P 
Yr 4 –  Anya P, Isha P, Rai B 
Yr 5 –  Jemima C, Ethan A, Lucas H 
Yr 6 –  Sophie L, Rayna D, William T 
Lunchtime : Inf –  Tiya T (Rec)  Jnr – Jasmine D (Y6) 
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Rec – Sadie B, Tiya T, Kasey T 
Yr 1 –  Luuk T, Neha M, Oliver S 
Yr 2 –  Daisy B, Gianna StJ, Remi-Anne R 
Yr 3 –  Eloise B, Cora P, Izzie D 
Yr 4 –  Bethany T, Abbie B, Lucas T 
Yr 5 –  Molly H, Rosie M, Matilda R 
Yr 6 –  Ethan C, Sydney B-P, Josh S 
Lunchtime : Inf –  Lily M (Y2)  Jnr – Josh B (Y4)    
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Rec – Eva B, Freddie E, Maya M 
Yr 1 –  Sophie P, Oliver S, Cael VdM 
Yr 2 –  Charlie C, Emily P, Nicholas L 
Yr 3 –  Jack D, Josh S, Lenique E 
Yr 4 –  Aidan H, Christopher L, Jessica B 
Yr 5 –  Hannah B, Eliza S, Adam R 
Yr 6 –  Shreya R, Daniel T, Chanel T 
Lunchtime : Inf –  Rubie D (Rec)  Jnr – Sean P (Y4) 



 



 

 



  



  
 


